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Dear Pastor & friends:                    March, 2023 

We thought Spring was in the air, but last week 
saw snowflakes as we looked out our apartment 
window. So we will not turn down the thermo-
stat yet nor put away our overcoats and gloves. 
In Spain they say “don’t put away your coat 
until the 40th of  May”! (No te quites el sayo 
hasta el 40 de Mayo” ). And they are right.

We want to thank all those who have prayed for our son-in-law Jack and his 
diagnosis of  prostate cancer. He is on a special diet and a “wait and see” approach 
right now with new analysis every few weeks. He and Joy have a heavy load ahead 
of  them with the 5 weeks of  summer camps coming up in July and August so we 
ask you to please continue to pray. 

We have lost one of  our care-givers that had been with us almost three years. He 
was offered a different full-time job so had to be replaced. We sincerely believe that 
God led us to a man who is not saved yet but highly recommended by one of  the 
national pastors. He has a car and is able to help with the grocery buying as well as 
taking Lavon to physical therapy, doctor’s appointments etc. Besides that, he can 
cook! He has lived in Spain for 16 years, originally from Perú. And he is going with 
us to church every Sunday. God does all things well so no doubt this was included 
in God’s plan right now for us as well as for him. His name is Miflin. 

Things are going well at church with visitors nearly every Sunday. This past week 
we renewed our annual faith-promise for missions. Our church now supports 7 
different projects at 100 euros per month. We initiated the faith-promise plan from 
the very beginning of  this work. Yes, faith-promise works on the mission field too. 
As far as we can remember, we have never missed one month in sending the 
support that we have promised by faith. 

Easter week begins the first week of  April and as usual the choir is hard at work on 
the special music. There will be a cantata plus a Gospel message with an invitation 
for salvation. We are praying for new visitors and for God to use the music as well 
as the preaching of  God’s word to convict of  sin and see souls saved.  Thank you 
for participating with us in both prayer and faithful offerings.
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